
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

October 28, 2019 

 

 

 

Dear families and school community members: 

 

Please be advised that at the October 26, 2019 meeting of the Newfoundland and Labrador 

English School Board, trustees voted to undertake a review of the Marystown Central High 

school system for potential adjustment of catchment areas, grade reconfigurations, and/or 

closures, in anticipation of the upcoming school year (September, 2020). While the school 

review is in its initial stages, the process will include consultation with school councils, 

administrators and the school communities. 

 

District officials will be in touch with the school administrations of all schools within the 

Marystown Central High school system (Donald C. Jamieson Academy, Sacred Heart Academy, 

Pearce Junior High, and Marystown Central High School) in the coming days to arrange an 

initial discussion with school councils before further information is shared with the school 

community. 

 

Should you have any questions, please contact Donald Perry, Director of Schools, at (709) 279-

7814 (ext. 246) and donaldperry@nlesd.ca.  

 

Regards, 

 

Andrew Hickey 

Assistant Director of Education for Programs – Central Region (Acting) 

Central Regional Office 

Gander, NL 
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